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This month's meeting  begins at 7pm on May 10 , 2016, at Ellendale Church o f Christ, 

7365 Highway 70 Memp his, TN (1 ½ miles north of Highway  64 (Stage Road)).  

 

In this month's program  we welcome  Michael Knight, KK4IOH , Delta Club Vice President.  

Michael will discuss Juneõs Field Day preparations. 

 

Delta Club FCC testing sessions  are held every month except December.  Registration 

begins at 5:30 PM and testing begins by 6:00 PM.  Please remember to bring two  forms of 

identification, one of which is a photo ID, and copies of any existing licenses or CSCEs.  You 

need to know your FC C Registration Number (FRN) if one has  been issued.  Please be on time 

for registration to allow our Volunteer Examiner (VE) team to finish in time to attend the club 

meeting.  The 2016 test fee is $15  (cash or check).   Individuals who successfully test f or 

their initial FCC license grant at a Delta Club test session or through a Delta Club training 

class will  receive a complimentary individual club membership for the remainder of the 

current calendar year when they also show proof of ARRL membership.  For  more 

information,  please contact our VE Liaison, Jeff Krause, AJ4GY, 90 1-301 -6776 or 

AJ4GY@comcast.net . 

 

Congratulations  to those who passed exams during Delta's April, 2016, test session:   new 

Extra Louis Rhinehar dt, KM4RCX, and  new Technician Zachary Spears, KM4THS . 
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Again, I donõt have much for this monthõs article so Iõll mention a couple of things below and 

simply say that I look forward to seeing everyone at the Delta Club meeting this coming 

Tuesday evening at 7:00 pm.  

 

Donõt forget that Field Day is the 25th & 26 th of next month.   Now is the time to purchase 

your Field Day T -shirts and hats from ARRL for this yearõs event.  We will soon have 

additional information for you on this yearõs setup and asking for volunteers. Iõm so looking 

forward to this yearõs Field Day.  It will be like no other you have ever seen. So mark the 

date and donõt miss it! 

 

I think FreeFest was a great success again this year.  Thank you to everyone that 

volunteered to h elp with this event and those that attended and purchased tickets. 

Remember, we get the pleasure of participating in this event and the children of Le Bonheur 

Childrenõs Hospital reap the benefits. 

 

Again, donõt forget to check into the Delta Club information net on the 146.820 repeater at 

8:00 pm each evening, and when you check -in, make sure to thank the net control operator 

for taking time from their family and busy schedule to call the net for us.  They are some our 

most valuable assets!  

 

As a closing n ote, if you have not renewed your club membership now is the time. Linda will 

be glad to accept your renewal application and cash, check or money order.  

 

See you at the meeting Tuesday night!  

 

73 , 

 

Kenneth Laseter  

KI4AOH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

President's Corner  

  Submitted by Ken Laseter, KI4AOH  
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Treasurer's Report  

Submitted by  Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  

 



Delta Amateur Radio Club                             May 2016 Sparks Page 4  

 
 

 

 

Attendee s:  Steve Frazier, KK4VPT, Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX, Jim 

Cissell, KI4I, Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, Michael Knight, KK4IOH, Bill Stevens, WC9S, and 

Dan Lasley, NE7JN.   Barri Munday, WB4SWP, and Len Grice, KM4MRY, were absent.  

 

Ken called the m eeting to order at 7:08pm.  

 

Bill discussed a number planning topics for Field Day, including expecting lots of visitors, the 

number of radio stations needed, and how to mesh the ham community with the Emergency 

Management community.   Bill also mentioned a ban on drones, since a horse show will be 

held nearby.  

 

Michael made a motion to purchase a banner for the Delta Club table for Field Day, Joe 

seconded; the motion passed by acclamation.  

 

Joe discussed planning for the bus trip to Huntsville, and noted tha t a Technician class is 

planned for July 7th through August 18th (skipping July 21st), location to be determined.  

 

Michael is to present May's club program on Field Day planning.  He also mentioned Amanda 

Nash, KM4MSC, can set up access to a private Facebo ok page for Delta Club members.  

 

Jim has a commitment for a June club program, and mentioned ideas for several other 

programs, but no other commitments at this point.  

 

Ken gave us the bad news that Barri has resigned as secretary due to demands on her time .  

Ken will ask for a replacement for Barri at the May meeting.  (Editor's note:  Ken, good luck 

finding someone as good  and as personable as Barri!)  Ken will also ask Danny Banks, 

KJ4FXZ, to request the net controllers mention the need for a new secretar y on the 146.82 

repeater during the nightly Delta Club Information Net.  

 

Linda moved to adjourn at 8:45pm, seconded by Michael, and the group departed  in high 

spirits and looking forward to the May club meeting . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Monthõs Board Meeting Minutes  

7:00p m, May 3 , 2016 - Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  
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I had to refer to a Wikipedia article to refr esh my memory on the many influences that 

created Memorial Day, a federal holiday to remember those  "who died while serving in the 

country's armed forces."   Another Wikipedia  article  told me that more than 1,354,664 men 

and women have died in the countryõs various wars and conflicts from 1775 to the present.  

 

I didn't need Wikipedia, the Internet, or 

any other source to remind me of the 

brave men and women who have given 

their lives so that we may continue to 

enjoy the  freedoms shared by no other 

country on this planet.  

 

As we choose "leaders" (I use that 

phase with no small measure of caution) 

in t his election year, please keep in mind 

that some of these alleged leaders will 

gladly chip  away at our many freedoms 

in order to further their acquisition of 

wealth and power.  We do an injustice 

to those who have fallen by accepting 

some of these alleged  leaders rather 

than tarring and feathering them and 

running them out of town on a rail.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
public domain image from Wikipedia  

 

 

Freedom is not free and, once given away , will never return.  If you enjoy the freedoms 

defined by the Constitution and the Bill of Rights, take a moment to thank the deity  of your 

choice for those who have given everything so that we may continue to live in a free society.  

 

 

 

 

Observing Memorial Day  

Submitted with reverence by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Memorial_Day
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Memorial_Day
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_military_casualties_of_war
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Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and reminded everyone to sign in and 

drop a ticket in the bucket.  Introductions were made by name and call sign.  

 

Ham Hilliard, W4GMM, moved to approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Steve Smith, 

W5VAA; the minutes were approved by acclamation.  

 

Ham Hilliard moved to approve the Treasurer's repo rt, seconded by Rosalinda Melina, WN2V; 

the report was approved by acclamation.  

 

Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX, asked for 3 or 4 additional volunteers for the March for Babies event 

on April 30th.  Linda also announced that on the Delta Club meeting night we will have 

Elmers upstairs in one of the classrooms at 6pm to answer questions  for new hams, for 

those returning to the ham community after an absence , or for anyone wanting to learn 

something new .  If you would like to  volunteer as an Elmer for this class, cont act Linda.  

 

Rosalinda Melina reminded everyone about the N2S Sultana  Special Event in Marion, 

Arkansas, on April 30th from 9am -3pm, with setup on the preceding Friday afternoon.  

 

Of Joe Lowenthal's seven students in his Technician class, three of those pas sing the Tech 

exam also passed the General exam.  One of the new Generals also passed the  Extra exam 

the same evening.  Another of the new Generals passed the Extra exam at FreeF est.  

Tonight's testing produced one new Tech and one new Extra.  Congratulati ons to  all! 

 

Bill Stevens, WC9S, spoke about equipment from two estates.  The equipment not sold at 

FreeFest will be available for sale tonight.  

 

Ham Hilliard is having a J -pole class on April 23rd at 1:00pm.  The charge is $30 for 

supplies.  The location will be 6631 Vallendar Cove, Bartlett, TN.  

 

Steve Smith announced the Shelby County Office of Preparedness exercise on April 2nd was 

a great success. There will be another on May 6 -7.  

 

Field Day is June 25th and 26th with all local clubs participating.  Th ere will be many people 

coming to check out what we do.  

 

Joe Lowenthal talked about the upcoming bus trip to the Huntsville hamfest on August 20th.  

See his article elsewhere in this issue of Sparks.  

 

Glen Popiel, KW5GP, presented tonight's program on Ardu ino topics related to ham radio.  

 

Ham Hilliard moved to adjourn, seconded by Dean Plessala, KC5RDP.  

 

Last Monthõs General Club Meeting Minutes  

April 12, 2016  - Submitted by Barri Munday, WB4SWP 
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R&L Electronics is now offering a new power supply.   The unit is a switching powe r supply 

with lots of features.  The Jetstream JTPS30LCD  offers a 25 AMP continuous rating with a 

30 AMP surge.   The voltage can be fixed at 13.8 VDC or adjusted from 9 to 15 VDC.   The 

unit runs on 120 or 220 VAC. It has lots of connector s for equipment hook ups.  The high 

power terminals are in the back.   The unit has quick connect low current terminals up front 

along with a cigarette lighter jack.   The power supply also has an LCD screen which displays 

the voltage and th e current at the same time.   If you are looking for a nice power supply for 

under $100.00 take a look at this one.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many Amateurs continue to run accessories on our computers that use the DB-9 or DB -25 

serial interface.  This was a standard on all ol der computers and did a great job.   In order to 

get faster transfer speeds newer comput ers now have the USB interface.  When you upgrade 

to a new computer there is no serial port for you to hook up older serial equipment.   Luckily, 

there is a USB to serial  adapter to allow connections between new computers and the older 

equipment.   You can buy a completed unit with a DB -9 serial at one end and a USB 

connector at the other end of the cable.   You usually get a software disk for the driver that 

works with your  version of Windows.  They also sell a small PC board with a USB connector 

and circuit to do RS -232 at 5 volt levels for hook up to Arduino or Raspberry PI single board 

computers.   To buy your adapter go to eBay and search for òUSB to RS232 adapteró. You 

can get these for under $5.00.  

 
See a photo of the USB to serial adapter  on the next page.  

 

 

Amateur Hardware Update  

Article and image s ubmitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 

 

Amateur Pa cket Update  

Article Submitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 

 

http://www.randl.com/shop/catalog/product_info.php?manufacturers_id=54&products_id=72174
http://www.ebay.com/
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There is no charge for classes, but the student is responsible for the purchase of the 

license manual  and the $15 ARRL FCC examination fee.  

 

Licenses Earned in 2016  from Delta Classes  
  

7 Technician  

5 General 

5 Extra 

 

 

If you are interested in attending  a training class , send an email to Joe Lowenthal at 

wa4ovo@gmail .com  with the desired class name in the subject line, along with your name, 

email address and (cell) phone number in the text.  
 

 

Classes Completed  

 

General Class 2 -16:  February 27 -- April 9, 2016  

 

This General class began on February 27th for five Satur days from 9am to 1pm at EMHC 

ambulance company training room, 6972 Appling Farms Parkway. There were  three students 

in the class:  Scott Adams, KM4PMU, Jim Barnes, N4YOK, and Clay Hancock, KD4VXN. 

Testing was conducted at FreeFest on April 9th. The instruc tors were Joe Lowenthal,  

WA4OVO, Pat Lane, W4OQG, and Jack Moody, KW4RH (formerly  KK4VPY). The Elmer was  

Mike Sparks, KW4RI (formerly KK4VPZ).  

 

 

Classes Scheduled 

 

Technician Class 4 -16:  July 7 -- August 18, 2016.  

 

This class will be held on six Thursday  nights beginning July 7th until August 18th from 6:15 

pm to 9:30pm at a location to be determined.   There will not be a class on July 21st.  

 

Pre-registration is required.  Email Joe Lowenthal WA4OVO at wa4ovo@gmail.com with 

Tech Class 4 -16  in the subject line and name, email address and cellphone number  in the 

message area.  The manual is The ARRL Ham Radio License Manual , Third Edition.  

 

We offer our continued thanks to EMHC ambulance company for generously providing their 

training room for the many ham r adio classes given there.  

 

 

 

Delta Ham License Training 2016  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO  

 

mailto:wa4ovo@gmail.com
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DARC is sponsoring a 50 -passenger bus trip to go to the Huntsville Hamfest on August 20, 

2016.  There is a graduated scale fare for the bus trip.  The fare is $55 if  paid by May 31, 

2016.  The fare is $65 if paid by June 30, 2016, and $75 if paid after June 30th.  The fare 

includes the $8 hamfest entry ticket.  There will be two  biscuit sandwiches, water, sodas, 

chips, and fruit on the bus going to Huntsville and whatever is left for the trip back.  There 

are no refunds, but y ou can sell your  seat to someone else if you cannot go.  Let me know.  

Cash or checks will be accepted for payment.  Make checks payable to Delta Amateur Radio 

Club.  You can pay at a meeting.  You can also send your check to Joe  Lowenthal , 

WA4OVO, 6675 Ash bridge Cove, Memphis, TN 38120.  Please include your name, callsign, 

cell phone number, and email address.  

Reservations will be on a first come first paid basis. 

The bus will leave Ellendale Church of Christ, 7365 Highway 70, Bartlett, TN at 6:00am on 

August 20th.  A second pickup point will be at Germantown Baptist Church,  9450 Poplar 

Avenue at Johnson Road, Germantown, TN , at approximately 6:30am.  The bus will leave 

Huntsville immediately after the 4pm door prize drawing and return to  Germantown Baptist 

Church approximately 7:30pm and Ellendale Church of Christ at approximately 8:15pm.  

Ellendale Church of Christ has asked us to park in the larger parking lot on the west side of 

the building to leave the east side open for church activity parking.  

Note the  new location for the pickup point at Germantown Baptist Church.   It will be on the 

northeast side of the church (toward Collierville) in back of the church  east of the tree -lined 

median so security cameras can oversee the cars.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Huntsville  Hamfest Bus Trip -- August 20, 2016  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO  
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Glen Popiel, KW5 GP, author of  Arduino for Ham Radio , presented the program for April's 

Delta Club meeting, a whirlwind tour not only of various sizes, speeds, and capabilities of the  

Arduino  and some of its many peripherals, but also of some of the amazing technological 

treats that Glen has designed and built.  

 

Glen began by telling us a bit of the  history  of the Arduino, a very small microcontroller -

based computer offering both open -source hardware and open -source software.  The Arduino 

originated at the  Interaction Design Institute Ivrea (IDII) in Ivrea, Italy.  His presentat ion 

indicates the Ard uino was " designed for a non -technical audience of artists, designers,  and 

other students in the creative fields."  

 

You won't have to skip a mortgage payment to buy an Arduino.  The Arduino UNO, with an 

eight -bit, 16 MHz processor, is available for the pri ncely sum of $3. 22 . 

 

Powering the Arduino is a simple matter; most versions will accept a 7 to 20 volt input or 

you can power it via a USB connection.  

 

An Arduino program written with the integrated development environment (IDE) is called a 

"sketch;" Glen says the name is a tip -of -the-hat to its origins in an art  institute (the IDII).  

Because the IDE provides a very extensive variety of blocks of working code, your sketch can 

be short yet at the same time deliver significant  functionality.  As an example, Glen showed 

a sketch that would listen to CW coming from your radio, convert the sounds to letters, 

numbers, and symbols, and display  those characters on the Arduino's screen.  The sketch is 

small enough to fit in one screen on the IDE!  

 

If you need hardwa re not provided on the Arduino itself, you can buy many, many different 

add-on boards (called "shields") for the Arduino.  Available shields include  Ethernet 

networking, GPS, stepper motor controllers, voice recognition, small color displays, 

prototyping, and various radio -oriented shields.  Imagine what you could do  with a shield that 

generated a signal from DC to daylight!  (Ok, I got carried away; how about a range of 8 KHz 

to 160 MHz?)  

 

Glen's next slide says, "Theoretically, with an Arduino and a handf ul of inexpensive parts, 

we can conceivably build our own feature -rich Arduino -powered  QRP CW Transceiver with a 

built -in keyer," then he derives reality from theory to create just such a QRP rig!  

 

 

 

 

 

Last Monthõs Program 

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, contributions by Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

 

https://www.arrl.org/shop/Arduino-for-Ham-Radio/
http://www.arduino.cc/en/guide/introduction
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Arduino
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You might think his Arduino -based 

QRP rig (shown t o the left) would be 

the highlight of his presentation.  You 

would be wrong!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Image by Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

 

 

Ordinarily, the JT -65 mode requires an 

SSB rig and a sound card.  Glen, 

however, is no ordinary designer; he 

has shoe-horned "the wor ld's first (?)  

homebuilt DDFSK JT -65 transceiver" 

into a clear plastic cube about five 

inches on a side!  

 

If you would like to review Glen's 

presentation, he kindly supplied it as a 

pdf; you can read it  here.  Page 55 of 

the presentation provides a number of 

references on the Arduino.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Image by Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

 

http://www.deltaclub.org/Arduino-Presentation-Mar-2016.pdf
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  Photo by Dan Lasley, NE7JN 

 

 

I asked Glen to hold up the flyer for his newest book, High Speed Multimedia for Amateur 

Radio.  He replied, òEvery presentation needs at least one shameless commercial plug!ó  

Congratulations on your newest ARRL book!  

 

Thanks, Glen, for an awesome pres entation.  We hope you'll visit us again next spring about 

the time your third ARRL book is ready for publication.  

 

 

https://www.arrl.org/shop/High-Speed-Multimedia-for-Amateur-Radio/
https://www.arrl.org/shop/High-Speed-Multimedia-for-Amateur-Radio/

